

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Chair Carlos Illingworth Albertsons, Vons. Pavilions, Inc.

Vice Chair Tina Javid So Cal Gas Company Secretary

Revna Del Haro Kaiser Permanente

Treasurer Lupe Valdez Union Pacific

City Manager Representative Darrell George City of Duarte Immediate Past Chair

David Reyno Foothill Transit

Past Chair Bart Doyle Attorney At Law President & CEO

Jeff Allred SGV Economic Partnership

George Basve Aera Energy LLC Nick Clark

Rose Hills Memorial Park Michael Curley

Southern California Edison Cliff Daniels Methodist Hospital

Vincent DeRosa Picasso's Cafe

Gang Ding BDK Capital, LLC Anthony Fellow Upper SGV MWD

Nic Fetter Samuelson & Fetter LLC

Donovan Green AT&T

Peter Hidalgo Time Warner Cable

Sean Hughes City National Bank Fran Inman

Maiestic Realty Co. Bob Kuhn

San Gabriel Basin WQA

Julie Lappin Cal Poly Pomona Thomas Lenz

Atkinson Andelson Lova Ruud & Romo

Wayne Ratkovich The Ratkovich Company

Dwight Richards FAIRPLEX

Michael Rodgers Lucas Horsfall Accountants + Advisors

Bill Scroggins Mt. SAC Susan Stel LAEDC Anthony Tang

Cathay Bank Paul Talbot

City of Monterey Park

November 7, 2016

The Honorable Ken Calvert United States House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn Building Washington, DC 20515

RE: Support for Resolution of Cadiz Water Project BLM Determination

Dear Congressman Calvert,

On behalf of the San Gabriel Valley Economic Partnership, I wish to express our support for the resolution of the Cadiz Water Project – U.S. Bureau of Land Management (BLM) determination. The Partnership is a regional business organization in eastern Los Angeles County dedicated to expanding economic growth in the San Gabriel Valley.

A reliable water supply is vital for a healthy economy. The Partnership supports the Cadiz Valley Water Conservation, Recovery and Storage Project, which upon completion could provide up to 15,000 acre-feet of water annually to the San Gabriel Valley as part of 50,000 acre-feet the project would deliver to Southern California.

The Partnership appreciates your leadership in addressing the BLM's October 2015 preliminary guidance that denied the Cadiz project's proposed use of an existing railroad right-of-way for its water conveyance. The BLM's determination, by ignoring established federal policy and precedents, has delayed the completion of a much-needed new water supply project, and creates an adverse precedent for all third party railroad right-of-way uses throughout the West.

I appreciate your leadership in the House Appropriations Interior, Environment & Related Agencies Subcommittee, which resulted in the inclusion of language in the FY2017 Interior and Environment Appropriations bill that would favorably resolve this matter. I would urge you to continue your efforts to reverse the BLM determination. A reversal would make available a new water source sufficient to meet the needs of 400,000 Southern Californians and continue the sensible federal policies that encourage the colocation of water, utility, telecommunications and other infrastructure projects in railroad right-of-way.

If I or our staff can be of assistance on this issue, please don't hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

J**e**ff Allred President & CEO

CC: Members of the San Gabriel Valley House delegation